Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Digital Library Collections

This is a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

Collection: Baker, Howard H. Jr.: Files

Folder Title: [Outgoing Correspondence

File: 07/15/1987-07/19/1987]

Box: 6

To see more digitized collections visit: https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digital-library

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library inventories visit: https://reaganlibrary.gov/document-collection

Questions? Contact a reference archivist at: reagan.library@nara.gov

Citation Guidelines: https://reaganlibrary.gov/citing

National Archives Catalogue: https://catalog.archives.gov/

Dear Mr. Schmidt:

John Swords was kind enough to inform me of your recent operation, and I just wanted you to know that I'm pulling for you.

I am honored to have the friendship of fine Americans like you, and I send my best wishes for a speedy recovery.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Robert D. Schmidt Apartment 301 3301 North Park Avenue Tucson, Arizona 85719

HHB/WJB:CAD:AVH:ds 6HHB

July 15, 1987

Dear Mr. Hansen:

Thank you for your letter to Senator Baker requesting a copy of the Presidential Seal.

I am enclosing a booklet of some of the President's radio addresses for your collection. The cover of this booklet displays the Presidential Seal. For your information, a summary of regulations regarding the use of the Seal is also enclosed.

With Senator Baker's best wishes,

Sincerely,

Sue Walkup Special Assistant to the Chief of Staff

Mr. Revere Hansen 1006 Maxfield Drive Ogden, Utah 84404

Enclosures
Seal of the President and Vice President; Radio Address
Booklet
SW/CAD/jz 7HHBA

Dear Mr. Minister:

I hope that you have found recent events to be at least encouraging, if not entirely satisfying. There was a great deal of opposition, especially within the United States Congress, to withdrawing any portion of the semiconductor sanctions. President Reagan went as far as he thought prudent in light of the data and the upcoming debate on trade legislation in the U.S. Senate. He concluded that a full lifting of the sanctions, before our data indicated compliance, would be unwise and could possibly result in a backlash, ultimately making whatever trade legislation that is adopted worse for both Japan and the United States.

I have also been told that you had fruitful discussions with our Department of Commerce on the various computational differences. I hope that we can reach full agreement on methodology and thereby narrow our differences even further.

I know that for many sound reasons you disagree with the sanctions and their continued imposition. We simply have an honest disagreement on this point. However, I am encouraged to say that the trends indicated by the data, if continued, should allow a further easing of the sanctions later in the year.

With my best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

The Honorable Hajime Tamura
Minister of Intenational Trade
and Industry
Tokyo
Japan
HHB/jz 7HHBA
CCA Lorraine Camarapo - Rm. 61 - OEOB

Dear Mr. Walker:

Thank you for your letter to the Chief of Staff requesting an opportunity to photograph him.

As an avid photographer, Senator Baker would like to comply with your request. However, the demands of his schedule do not permit him to do so. We hope that you will understand.

Please accept Mr. Baker's best wishes as you continue in your career.

Sincerely,

Sue Walkup Special Assistant to the Chief of Staff

Mr. Robert Walker 13 Thorne Street Jersey City, NJ 07307

SW/BMR/LRC/CAD/AVH/JZ YHHBA

Dear Clyde:

Thanks for your letter of June 30. I'm pleased that some of your recommendations to Pat Buchanan are being pursued this summer.

The autographed photograph of the President and Mrs. Reagan which you requested for Dr. Paul Shaffer is being mailed directly to him. I'm happy that I could comply.

Thanks again for the words of encouragement -- and stay off those cigarettes!

Warm regards.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Clyde L. Flynn, Jr. Post Office Box 16 Winchester, VA 22601

HHB/LRC/CAD/jz 7HHBA

cc: Lorraine Camarano - Rm. 61 - OEOB
Please note: Autographed photo of President and Mrs.
Reagan inscribed: "To Dr. Paul Shaffer With best
wishes, Nancy Reagan and Ronald Reagan" mailed under
separate cover.

Dear Mr. Myers:

Thank you for your letter regarding the 1988 wheat program. As you know, Secretary Lyng recently announced a 1988 wheat Acreage Reduction Program level of 27.5%.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Gary D. Myers President The Fertilizer Institute 1015 18th Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20036

HHB/Alan Nagy/CAD/jz 7HHBA

Lorraine Camarano - Rm. 61 OEOB

Dear Tom:

Thank you for your "heads up" on your trip to commemorate the historic 1942 mission to find a route through Siberia to ferry American warplanes to the Soviets fighting the Nazis. You reaffirm a valid point -- we and the Soviets can accomplish a great deal by working together. I hope that your around-the-world flight proves a great success.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

The Honorable Thomas J. Watson, Jr. Old Orchard Road Armonk, NY 10504

HHB/bRG/CAD/jz 7HHBA
cc: Lorraine Camarano - Rm. 61 - OEOB

Dear Jim:

Thank you for letting me have the model of an unmanned shuttle-derived heavy lift launch vehicle for the past several weeks.

As you are aware, the recent Soviet activity in this area has piqued my interest.

With warm regards,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

The Honorable James C. Fletcher Administrator National Aeronautics and Space Administration Washington, D.C. 20546

HHB/JCT/sew 7HHB

Enclosure: Return model

July 15, 1987

Dear Mr. Ballard:

Thank you for your letter to Senator Baker informing him of your involvement in the State of Kentucky's planned celebration of the Bicentennial of the United States Constitution. He appreciates your interest in writing about your project, but it will not be possible to comply with your request for autographs. I hope you will understand.

With Senator Baker's best wishes,

Sincerely,

Sue Walkup Special Assistant to the Chief of Staff

Mr. Tom Ballard, Jr. 3312 Dayton Avenue Louisville, KY 40207

SW/LRC/CAD/AVH/jz 7HHBA

cc: Lorraine Camarano 61 0EOB

Enclosure: return writer's constitution poster

Dear Father Flynn:

On behalf of Senator Baker, I want to thank you for your letter.

Your interest in writing about your forthcoming trip to Washington is appreciated, but we do not have any visitors' information here at the White House. For tourist information, you should contact the Washington Convention and Visitor's Association at 1575 I Street, N.W., Suite 250, Washington, D.C. 20005. The phone number is (202) 789-7000. You may also wish to contact your representatives in Congress for assistance in arranging tours in advance. I am enclosing a copy of the White House summer visiting hours which I hope will be helpful.

Senator Baker sends his warm best wishes to you and your family for a most enjoyable trip.

Sincerely,

Sue Walkup Special Assistant to the Chief of Staff

The Reverend Richard M. Flynn St. James' Episcopal Church Post Office Box 838 Union City, TN 38261

SW/LRC/CAD/jz 7HHBA

Dear Professor Paul:

Thank you for sending me a copy of the book Plant Closings: Worker Rights, Management Rights and the Law, by Frank O'Connell.

It was kind of you to think of me. I appreciate your thoughtfulness and send my best wishes to you.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Professor Ellen Frankel Paul Deputy Director of Political Science Social Philosophy and Policy Center Bowling Green State University Bowling Green, Ohio 43403-0188

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/dsf2 HHB-9

Dear Ms. Snellings:

Thank you for the material which you have thoughtfully sent to me.

With so much to be done here in Washington, I count on the help of the American people. I assure you that I will study this information and share it with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Ms. Jean K. Snellings 1890 Gordon Drive Naples, Florida 33940

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/dsf2 HHB-10

Dear Ms. Blanken:

Thank you for sending your message to me.

You have no idea how helpful it is for me to hear directly from the American people. I will keep your words in mind.

Please accept my best wishes.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Ms. Geri Blanken 335 Richardson Way Hanford, California 93230

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/dsf2 HHB-12

Dear Mr. Luss:

Thank you for sending your message to me.

You have no idea how helpful it is for me to hear directly from the American people. I will keep your words in mind.

Please accept my best wishes.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Ed Luss 2809 Mulvane Topeka, Kansas 66611

HHB/SW/NJB/RKS/dsf2

HHB-12

Dear Mrs. Scheller:

Thank you for sending your message to me.

You have no idea how helpful it is for me to hear directly from the American people. I will keep your words in mind.

Please accept my best wishes.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mrs. Donna Scheller 6201 Weiss Road Evansville, Indiana 47712

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/dsf2 HHB-12

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Shepard:

Thank you for your recent message.

It was good of you to tell me where you stand on these significant issues. You have no idea how helpful it is for me to hear directly from the American people. I will share your comments with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. and Mrs. David Shepard Rural Delivery 1 West Middlesex, Pennsylvania 16159

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/dsf2

HHB-3A

Dear Reverend Corbett:

Thank you for your recent message.

It was good of you to tell me where you stand on these significant issues. You have no idea how helpful it is for me to hear directly from the American people. I will share your comments with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

The Reverend Gordon L. Corbett Presbyterian Church 2220 Boston Court Indianapolis, Indiana 46208-3220

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/dsf2 HHB-3A

Dear Mr. Brook:

Thank you for your recent message.

It was good of you to tell me where you stand on these significant issues. You have no idea how helpful it is for me to hear directly from the American people. I will share your comments with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Robert P. Brook, Jr. 1720 Emerson Drive Mansfield, Ohio 44904

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/dsf2 HHB-3A

Dear Mr. Worthington:

Thank you for your recent message.

It was good of you to tell me where you stand on these significant issues. You have no idea how helpful it is for me to hear directly from the American people. I will share your comments with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Jack Worthington Apartment 137 17140 Southwest Heritage Court Aloha, Oregon 97006

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/dsf2 HHB-3A

Dear Ms. Smull:

Thank you for your kind message. I appreciate your warm words of support and confidence.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Ms. Marylin Smull 1109 West Third Street Muscatine, Iowa 52761

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/dsf2

HHB-1

Dear Mr. Kelley:

Thank you for your kind message. I appreciate your warm words of support and confidence.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Jeffrey B. Kelley
Post Office Box 999
Prudential Center Station
Boston, Massachusetts 02199

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/dsf2 HHB-1

Dear Mrs. McDonough:

Thank ou for your message and thoughtful words of support.

I appreciate your bringing your observations to my attention. I will be sure to share these views with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

Again, thank you for your interest and encouragement. With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Ur. Chief of Staff to the President

Mrs. Newton Bass McDonough 635 Mabry Road Atlanta, Georgia 30328

HHB/SW/WJB/dsf2 HHB-3

Dear Mr. Todd:

Thank you for your message and thoughtful words of support.

I appreciate your bringing your observations to my attention. I will be sure to share these views with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

Again, thank you for your interest and encouragement. With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Jan Pedigo Todd Route 1, Box 116-B Woodbury, Tennessee 37190

HHB/SW/WJB/dsf2 HHB-3

Dear Mr. Hohensee:

Thank you for your message and thoughtful words of support.

I appreciate your bringing your observations to my attention. I will be sure to share these views with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

Again, thank you for your interest and encouragement. With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Bill Hohensee 1114 West Clark Street Urbana, Illinois 61801-2425

HHB/SW/WJB/dsf2 HHB-3

Corraine Camarano - 61 OSOB

Dear Mr. Kohlan:

Thank you for your message and thoughtful words of support.

I appreciate your bringing your observations to my attention. I will be sure to share these views with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

Again, thank you for your interest and encouragement. With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Andrew G. Kohlan 236 Rice Creek Boulevard Fridley, Minnesota 55432

HHB/SW/WJB/dsf2

HHB-3

Dear Mrs. Morrow:

Thank you for your message and thoughtful words of support.

I appreciate your bringing your observations to my attention. I will be sure to share these views with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

Again, thank you for your interest and encouragement. With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mrs. James K. Morrow Route 1, Box 86 Hampshire, Tennessee 38461

HHB/SW/WJB/dsf2 HHB-3

Dear Ms. Vandenberg:

Thank you for your message and thoughtful words of support.

I appreciate your bringing your observations to my attention. I will be sure to share these views with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

Again, thank you for your interest and encouragement. With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Ms. Judith M. Vandenberg 1605 Ridge Court Wauwatosa, Wisconsin 53213

HHB/SW/WJB/dsf2

HHB-3

Dear Mr. Landau:

Thank you for sending me a copy of the book Technology and Economic Policy which you co-edited.

It was kind of you to think of me. I appreciate your thoughtfulness and send my best wishes to you.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Ralph Landau
Fellow of the Faculty and Co-Director
Program on Technology and Economic Policy
Harvard University
Cambridge, Massachusetts 02138

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/dsf2

HHB-9

Dear Mr. Sargent:

Thank you for your interest in working in this Administration.

I have forwarded your correspondence to the appropriate members of the White House staff for their attention. Please be assured you will be given every consideration and your interest in a position at the White House will be noted and retained in our personnel files.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Irville A. Sargent
President
Sargent and Company
Post Office Box 68
Winter Park, Florida 32790-0068

HHB/SW/WJB/dsf2 HHB-4

cc: Presidential Personnel w/copy of inc.

Dear Mr. Trautman:

Thank you for your message recommending Louis C. Gasper for the position of President of the Government National Mortgage Association.

Your correspondence has been forwarded to the appropriate White House staff member for further consideration. You may be assured that your comments will be thoroughly reviewed.

I appreciate your interest and send my best wishes.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Leo C. Trautman, Jr.
President and Chief Operating Officer
Platte Valley Mortgage Corporation
Suite 310
13900 East Harvard Avenue
Aurora, Colorado 80014

HHB/SW/WJB/dsf2 HHB-7

cc: Lorraine Camarano - 61 OEOB

Dear Ms. Stack:

Thank you for your message recommending Robert J. Brown for appointment to the position of Undersecretary of Education.

Your correspondence has been forwarded to the appropriate White House staff member for further consideration. You may be assured that your comments will be thoroughly reviewed.

I appreciate your interest and send my best wishes.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Ms. Karen R. Stack
Assistant Director
Academic Advising
Hamline University
St. Paul, Minnesota 55104-1536

HHB/SW/WJB/dsf2 HHB-7

cc: Lorraine Camarano - 61 OEOB

Dear Dr. Webster:

Thank you for your message recommending Senator Dennis DeConcini for appointment as Director of the FBI.

Your correspondence has been forwarded to the appropriate White House staff member for further consideration. You may be assured that your comments will be thoroughly reviewed.

I appreciate your interest and send my best wishes.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Dr. David Webster
Suite F-24
Eliot House
Howard University
Cambridge, Massachusetts 02138

HHB/SW/WJB/dsf2 HHB-7

cc: Lorraine Camarano - 61 OEOB

Dear Mr. Burdick:

Thank you for your message recommending J. Clement Burdick III for a position on the Board of Directors of the Tennessee Valley Authority.

Your correspondence has been forwarded to the appropriate White House staff member for further consideration. You may be assured that your comments will be thoroughly reviewed.

I appreciate your interest and send my best wishes.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. J. C. Burdick, Jr.
State Auto Insurance Companies
Post Office Box 707
Union City, Tennessee 38261-0707

HHB/SW/WJB/dsf2 HHB-7

cc: Lorraine Camarano - 61 OEOB

Dear Mrs. Wood:

Thank you for your message recommending J. Clement Burdick III for a position on the Board of Directors of the Tennessee Valley Authority.

Your correspondence has been forwarded to the appropriate White House staff member for further consideration. You may be assured that your comments will be thoroughly reviewed.

I appreciate your interest and send my best wishes.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mrs. Robert W. Wood 812 East Church Street Union City, Tennessee 38261

HHB/SW/WJB/dsf2 HHB-7

cc: Lorraine Camarano - 61 OEOB

Dear Mac:

Thank you for your note endorsing the invitation from Patrick Durkin to attend a Connecticut Republican fundraiser later this year.

I'd like to help them out on this, but I'm unable to fit it in my hectic schedule. I do, however, appreciate your interest in this matter.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

The Honorable Malcolm Baldrige Secretary of Commerce Washington, DC 20230

HHB/WJB/AVH/ckb 7HHBA

cc: Lorraine Camarano - Rm. 61 OEOB

which the Affect

Dear Bill:

Thank you for your kind note inviting me to attend your Washington PAC reception and fundraiser on October 14.

Although I can't commit myself to that date at this point, I'd be delighted to be listed on your invitation as a "special invited guest."

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

The Honorable Bill Schuette House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

HHB/WJB/AVH/ckb 7HHBA

cc: Lorraine Camarano - Rm. 61 OEOB Lura Nell Mitchell w/incoming Dear Tom:

Thank you for your telegram inviting me to address the Asian American Journalist Association meeting in September.

I wish I could help you out on this, but the heavy demands of my schedule prevent me from accepting your kind offer. Please know, however, that you have my best wishes for a successful and enjoyable conference.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Tom Johnson
Los Angeles Times
Times Mirror Square
Los Angeles, CA 90053

HHB/WJB/AVH/ckb 7HHBA

Lorraine Camarano - Rm. 61 OEOB

Dear Don:

Thank you for your kind note inviting me to a Cook County Republican fundraiser this fall.

Regrettably, the heavy demands of my schedule prevent me from accepting your offer, but I do send my best wishes for a successful event.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Donald L. Totten Chairman Cook County Republicans Suite 600 159 North Dearborn Street Chicago, IL 60601

HHB/WJB/AVH/ckb 7HHBA

cc: Lorraine Camarano - Rm. 61 OEOB

Dear George:

Thank you for inviting me to your October 15 meeting.

Although I agree that I'd enjoy such an opportunity to meet with your distinguished members, I won't be able to make this one. You know, however, that you have my best wishes as you continue with your important work.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

The Honorable George Allen Chairman The President's Council on Physical Fitness and Sports Washington, DC 20001

HHB/WJB/AVH/ckb 7HHBA

cc: Lorraine Camarano - Rm. 61 OEOB

Dear Mr. Rouse:

Thank you for your kind note.

I do indeed plan to travel with the President to Philadelphia on September 17, and I am looking forward to this historic event.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Willard G. Rouse III Chairman, Celebrate America We The People 200, Inc. The Bourse, Suite 565 Independence Mall East Philadelphia, PA 19106

HHB/WJB/AVH/ckb 7HHBA

cc: herraine Camarano - Rm. 61 OEOB Lura Nell Mitchell w/copy of inc Dear Mr. Graham:

Thank you for your June 25 letter to Senator Baker requesting a meeting for your Boy Scout troop when you visit Washington next month. If his schedule permits, Senator Baker would like to meet with Troop 46 on August 11. Please get in touch with me at (202) 456-6797 to discuss the arrangements.

With the Senator's warm best wishes for a most enjoyable trip to Washington,

Sincerely,

Lura Nell Mitchell Personal Assistant to the Chief of Staff

Mr. Donnie F. Graham Scoutmaster Boy Scout Troop 46 Route 1, Box 238 Lynnville, Tennessee 38472

LNM/LRC:CAD:ds 7HHBA

cc: Corraine Camarano 61 OEOB with incoming, Lura Nell Mitchell

Dear Ms. Elliott:

Thank you for your letter to Senator Baker conveying the desire of Mrs. Ruth Harris of Johnson City, Tennessee, to contribute to a "Humanities Association" in which the President and Mrs. Reagan are involved. I must inform you that no private organization by that name exists. There do exist, however, both a National Endowment for the Arts and National Endowment for the Humanities, created by Congress and operating as independent Federal agencies devoted to the promotion of excellence in the arts and humanities. The work of the endowments is primarily achieved through the provision of grants to worthy organizations, including State and local government entities, and to individuals.

I am informed that the National Endowment for the Humanities is empowered to accept contributions from the general public. Should Mrs. Harris wish to make a contribution to the Endowment, correspondence should be sent directly to the National Endowment for the Humanities, 1100 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20506. Checks are to be made payable to: The National Endowment for the Humanities.

Because the White House is not authorized to accept monetary items, I am returning your enclosure.

I hope that this information is helpful. If this office can assist in any other way, please do not hesitate to write.

With Senator Baker's best wishes,

Sincerely,

Sue Walkup Special Assistant to the Chief of Staff

Ms. Patsy K. Elliott
Assistant Vice President
Hamilton Bank
of Upper East Tennessee
Post Office Box 1677
Johnson City, Tennessee 37605-1677

SW/CAD:AVH:ds 7HHBA cc: Lorraine Camarane, 61 OEOB Enclosure Dear Mr. Griffin:

Thank you for your recent message.

It was good of you to tell me where you stand on these significant issues. You have no idea how helpful it is for me to hear directly from the American people. I will share your comments with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Kevin R. Griffin Apartment D-2 2986 North Fulton Drive Atlanta, Georgia 30305-3247

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/dsf2 HHB-3A

cc: Lorraine Camarano - 61 OEOB

Dear Ms. McDonald:

Thank you for sending me a copy of your manual, Project Literacy U.S.: Information and Resources for Task Forces, prepared by the National Commission for Employment Policy with the Assistance of Project Literacy U.S.

I am pleased to have this information on the problem of illiteracy and its relation to employment policy, and I will share it with the appropriate members of the White House staff.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

The Honorable Gertrude C. McDonald Chairman National Commission for Employment Policy 1522 K Street, N.W., Suite 300 Washington, DC 20005

HHB/WJB/CAD/ckb 7HHBA
cc: Lorraine Camarano - Rm. 61 OEOB

The state of the s

Dear Mr. O'Neil:

Thank you for sending the editorials from "Investor's Daily" outlining the President's many accomplishments. I have found these pieces helpful and am sending them to Tom Griscom for his review.

With my appreciation and best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. William J. O'Neil Chairman Investor's Daily 1941 Armacost Avenue Los Angeles, CA 90025

HHB/WJB/CAD/ckb 7HHBA

CC: Lorraine Camarano - Rm. 61 OEOB Tom Griscom w/incoming Dear Emmie:

You have been so kind to me over the years, and your note is only the latest such gesture. It's a privilege to help the President accomplish his goals, the job's a lot easier with friendship and support like yours.

Thanks again for the encouragement -- Joy and I send our best wishes.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mrs. Emmie G. Goolsby Apartment 803 4041 Ibis Street San Diego, CA 92103

HHB/WJB/CAD/ckb 7HHBA

cc: Lorraine Camarano - Rm. 61 OEOB

Dear Lee:

Thank you for your gracious note enclosing the photographs. I appreciate your support and will keep your kind invitation in mind for the future.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Lee Chira CNA Tower, Suite 1330 255 South Orange Avenue Orlando, FL 32801

HHB/WJB/CAD/ckb 7HHBA

cc: Lorfaine Camarano - Rm./61 OEOB

or odob

Dear Mr. McCabe:

Thank you for your letter inviting me to address the New York Society of Security Analysts as you begin to celebrate your 50th anniversary.

I would like to participate in the Golden Circle Lecture Series, but will be unable to do that any time this year. If you would send a follow-up invitation to me early next year, I'd be happy to see what we can do at that time.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. John J. McCabe
President
The New York Society of
Security Analysts, Inc.
71 Broadway
New York, NY 10006

HHB/WJB/AVH/ckb 7HHBA

Co: Lorraine Camarano Rm. 61 OEOB

Dear Ed:

Thank you for your letter inviting me to address the Heritage Associates meeting on September 17.

Although I am honored by your request, the heavy demands of my schedule have forced me to decline your kind offer. I do hope, however, that this important event goes well for you.

Sincerely,

Howard H. Baker, Jr. Chief of Staff to the President

Mr. Edwin J. Feulner, Jr. President
The Heritage Foundation
214 Massachusetts Avenue, N.E. Washington, DC 20002

HHB/WJB/AVH/ckb 7HHBA

cc: Lorraine Camarano Rm. 61 OEOB